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SUBJECT: Limitations on Withdrawals of Equity Capital Proposed Rule Amendments
Dear Ms. Donovan:

The Minneapolis Grain Exchange (“MGEX" or “Exchange”) would like to take this
opportunity to respond to the Commodity Futures Trading Commission’s
(“Commission”) request for comment regarding the above referenced matter, published
in the September 29, 2006 Federal Register, Vol. 71, No. 189.

The release establishes the framework in which, upon the sole determination of the
Commission, the Commission may, by order, temporarily prohibit a futures commission
merchant (“FCM”) from carrying out equity withdrawal transactions that would reduce
excess adjusted net capital by 30 percent or more, among other amendments.

The Exchange strongly supports the Commission’s direction of the proposed
amendments to allow the Commission to take action to temporary place limitations on
equity capital withdrawals if in its determination would be detrimental to a FCM's
financial integrity or could adversely affect their ability to meet customer obligations.
The proposed proactive and balanced approach would coincide well with the
Commission’s evolving mission and responsibilities to protect customers and market
participants while allowing for an FCM to petition to rescind the order. Specifically, the
proposed rule amendments provide further protection while not being overly or
unnecessarily restrictive toward a FCM.
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The Exchange thanks the Commission for the opportunity to provide comments
regarding the proposed rule amendments. If there are any questions regarding these
comments, please contact me at (612) 321-7190.

Sincerely,

Cadn

Sandra S. Sullivan
Director, Market Regulation



